
SCOPP Community Meeting 

January 23, 2019 

Cheryle Johnson called the meeting to order at 1:00PM 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call: Present – Cheryle Johnson, Barb Zitz, Betty Marlow, Jackie 

Hojnacki, Leona Plante, Lois Edwards 

The Secretary’s report from December 12, 2018 was read by Lois 

Edwards 

Liz Sary made a motion to accept the secretary’s report, seconded by 

Jackie Hojnacki 

Betty Marlow gave the Treasurer’s report from December, 2018 – as of 

December 31, 2018 the balance was $6,079.63 

No New members were present. 

Cheryle thanked Cheryl Orth and Lois Edwards for hosting the New 

Year’s Eve Party 

Cheryle thanked Jim and Karen Whaley for their successful Golf Cart 

Rally.  Also, thanks to all the volunteers who helped with the rally. 

Cheryle announced that Betty Marlow, SCOPP Treasurer will be staying 

on the Board until April. 

There will be nominations and elections at the SCOPP March meeting. 

Cheryle announced that SCOPP has purchased a new vacuum cleaner, 

new coffee pot and dish covers. 

Cheryle reminded those in attendance that since this time last year 

SCOPP has sponsored around 80 events for the residents of Park Place. 



UPCOMING EVENTS: 

February 2 – Sunrise Breakfast – 9-12 – Auditorium 1 

February 13 – SCOPP Community Meeting – 1:00 – Auditorium 1 

February 15 – “Fashions in Fairyland” Ladies Luncheon and Fashion 

Show.  Lunch at 12:00 followed by the Fashion Show.  Hostesses 

Shirley Petersen and Linda Seiders – Fashions from Chico’s – Prizes - 

$15. 

Februry 20 – SCOPP Pot Luck – 5:00 PM – Auditorim 1 

February 24 – Not So Newlywed Game – 7:00 Auditorium 1 – Desserts 

and Drinks - $7. 

March 2 – Copabanna Night Club Night – 6:00 - $10 – Host: Norm 

Dane – Appetizers/Beverage or BYOB – Skits and Live singing from 

residents of Park Place! 

March 16 – St. Patrick’s Day Party – Music by Manhattan Harmony 

Jim Whaley spoke and thanked those who participated in the Golf Cart 

Rally.  He added that Sun Communities donated $100.00 towards prizes 

for the rally – along with Golf Carts of Vero Beach who donated 3 

prizes worth $199.00 towards inspections.  Jim also reminded attendees 

that unless you have hosted a SCOPP Event it is difficult to realize the 

amount of volunteers and teamwork it takes for the events to be as 

successful and enjoyable as they are for the residents of Park Place. 

Birthday celebrations 

Jack Kubsch posed a question about the Treasurer’s Report 

Cathy Argraves asked about the cost of the bands for events and 

suggested a Country Western Band and theme for a future party. 



Joel Roth thanked SCOPP for hosting refreshments for the Self Defense 

Classes and Cheryle thanked Joel for his initiative in scheduling the 

classes for the residents. 

MaryJo Lhamon asked the date of the Backpack Fund Raiser – Cheryle 

responded that it will be held April 3, 2019. 

Karen Whaley announced that 24 volunteers had helped for the Golf 

Cart Rally. 

Cheryle asked for volunteers for the Park Place Yard Sale 

Sue Spalding made a motion to adjourn the meeting – seconded by Joel 

Roth. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:34 PM. 


